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Dear Parents/ Guardians, thank you for taking the time to read the following information:

Halloween Fancy Dress  On Friday 28th children may dress up in their Hallowe’en costumes and we will have a Hallowe’en parade at 1pm. The Parents Association have kindly offered to buy treats and prizes. 
TEAM HOPE Shoebox Appeal  Reminder to return shoeboxes to the school by Monday 7th November.
Also, extra donations of any small toys in perfect condition are most welcome.
Parent/Teacher Meetings  Parent/ Teacher meetings will be held during the week of 17th – 21st October. Please see attached letter for your allocated time slot.
Shared SET (Special Education Teacher)  Our 2nd SET post is shared with Gainstown National School so Mr. Foy attends Gainstown each Thursday.
Cross Country  A very successful and enjoyable day was had by all at the recent Cross Country in Belvedere. Well done to all pupils for taking part and we commend them on their excellent behaviour on the day. Congratulations to our medal winner Simon Healy!
GAA Coaching  We welcome our new GAA coach for this year, Mr. Johnny Greville. Coaching takes place every Tuesday for 2nd to 6th classes.
Music Generation Singfest  We are delighted to be taking part in the exciting Singfest Choral Trail organised by Music Generation Offaly/Westmeath which is taking place in Belvedere House and Gardens on Tuesday 18th October. 1st to 6th classes will attend. A bus has been arranged and we would ask for €5 please from each pupil from 1st to 6th to cover the cost of the bus.
Book Fair  We are delighted to host the Scholastic Book Fair in our school once again. The Book Fair will visit on 9th, 10th and 11th of November after midterm break. We will inform you after midterm of the exact times when you may come and browse through the books.
Staff Training/ CPD  Staff members have undertaken training in the Zippy’s Friends programme.
Station Teaching  Station Teaching is ongoing in all mainstream classes at the moment with support in Literacy and Numeracy from Ms. Bermingham and Mr Foy (SET Team)
Money Collections  Any outstanding money collections for Art/Photocopying or School Insurance are now due. Please call the office if you are unsure whether you have paid.
Parents Association AGM  Parents Association AGM is Wednesday 12th at 8pm in the school. They would welcome as much support as possible please as the Parents Association is a very important asset to our school and their fundraising assists with many important activities in our school.
Blog  Always keep an eye on our Blog page at milltownpassns.com for photos / updates /information etc.
Congratulations! Finally we extend our congratulations to Ms. Hanevy on the birth of her baby boy Dominic!
Midterm Break  School closes on Friday 28th at 2.50pm and reopens on Monday 7th November at 9.10am.
Enjoy the midterm break everyone!
Yours sincerely

Pauline O’Hara

______________________________

Principal

